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1. Introduction

Annual Peer Reviews are undertaken regarding river asset maintenance standards and
procedures. The reviews are specifically related to the annual works programmes for river
schemes, in both the Wairarapa and Wellington Regions.

The Peer Review process provides an audit of these maintenance standards and procedures.
Samples of works are selected for an area, the sites are then visited, and an assessment made
as to the performance of the structure’s design, strength, durability, etc.

An out of area inspection team is selected to carry out the peer review; this is to provide an
impartial and unbiased assessment. The audits also provide an opportunity for exchanging
ideas and information about best practise for managing river based assets.

An inspection of the Hutt River was carried out on 7 August 2006, by staff members from
the Flood Protection Department (Wairarapa).

This Audit team comprised;

Mike Longworth (Engineer Northern), Maia Kawana (Field Supervisor, Northern) Deon
Reweti (Field Supervisor, Southern), Graham Reidy (Engineering Officer)

Guides for this inspection were;

Jacky Cox (Assistant Engineer), John Eyles (Engineer), Jeff Evans (Area Engineer,
Wellington), Mike Jensen (Field Supervisor, Wellington)

2. Avalon Groynes

This site is located in the Avalon area (Hutt River-Left Bank), and is comprised of 4 Debris
Rail Fences with Rock Heads. The end rails of these fences were destroyed due to high water
velocities and bed degradation following the January 2005 flood event. Rather then replace
the debris fences totally with rock, a cost effective measure was to repair the fences by re-
driving the rails and re-enforcing the heads with rock. Each rock head is comprised of
approx.400 tonnes of grade C rock.

Also of note was the protection of the eroded bank by using linear rock lining. Here the bank
edge is left to erode until it reaches the desired design channel alignment, then rock is placed
along the eroded bank, reinforcing the design edge.
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10.Summary

The reviewers impressions of the Hutt River maintenance are that the assets were very well
maintained and protective works not performing to expectation were acknowledged and future
proofing carried out.

Not only are design improvements constantly being made to bank protection works, but carrying out
works based on the design channel alignment , will ensure that all future works are to a planned
regime.
In brief the reviewers recommend the scheme managers maintain their focus on;

e Maintaining channel to the design alignment.

e Continue the awareness of keeping flood berms clear of unwanted structures or vegetation.

o Keep improving on existing and experimenting with different types of bank protection
methods, to enhance the toolbox available to maintain rivers to their design course.

Report prepared August 2006 by;

Mike Longworth Graham Reidy Maia Kawana Deon Reweti
Engineer Engineering Officer Supervisor Supervisor
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